
DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
AIR RESERVE PERSONNEL CENTER 

30 January 2023 

MEMORANDUM FOR  ALL RESERVE & GUARD AIRMEN 

FROM:  ARPC/CC 

 18420 E. Silver Creek Ave, Bldg 390 

 Buckley SFB CO  80011 

SUBJECT:  ARPC Update on Digital Transformation 

HQ AF/A1 is in the process of transitioning all personnel systems currently located on the 

myPers website onto the myFSS and MyVector platforms. This Digital Transformation Initiative 

directly impacts how we serve Airmen and, as such, it is the number one priority for ARPC. With that in 

mind, I want to ensure all Airmen are aware of this transition and the potential impact it will have on 

them. 

The Air Force has been executing this initiative for quite some time. Some functions, such as 

fitness, have already transitioned to the new platform and are being used successfully by Airmen today. 

Other functions, such as evaluations, did not work correctly and were sent back to the developers for re-

work. Still other functions are currently in development and will transition to the myFSS/MyVector 

platforms in the next several months. Please know that, in all cases, we are working feverishly with the 

applicable organizations to address Reserve and Guard equities and do everything possible to ensure 

these functions will work correctly. 

The deadline for transferring these functions is 30 April 2023; this is when the myPers system 

will shut down. We are working diligently with the applicable organizations to have them transfer as 

many functions as possible to these new platforms prior to 30 April. However, as is the case with the 

acquisition of any new technology, limited resources and unforeseen challenges have created difficult 

circumstances. We already know there are a handful of functions we will not be able to transfer before 

myPers shuts down and we are developing alternate processing solutions for them. We are also 

developing backup processing solutions for any functions that transition to the new platforms but 

experience unexpected errors. We will provide more details on these solutions once they are finalized.  

These circumstances will directly impact both our customers and technicians as they seek to 

submit and process personnel actions. My goal is to openly and frequently communicate at multiple 

levels to keep you informed as we work together to navigate this transition period. This will include 

transition timelines for each function, information on how you will utilize these new platforms, updates 

on any issues we encounter, and publication of the tools and training opportunities that will be made 

available. I appreciate your patience and understanding as we work to continue to provide you with the 

best possible service within this new environment. 

JENNIE R. JOHNSON 

Brigadier General, USAF 

Commander 
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